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      February 
1 Sun Coffee N’ Parish Center (after 8 & 10 

am and 12 noon Masses) 
8am-

2:00pm 

2 Mon Officers’ Meeting St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

6 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

9 Mon Business Meeting St. Jude Parish Center 8:00 pm 

13 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

14 Sat Happy Valentine’s Day 
16 Mon Presidents’ Day 
17 Tue 4th Degree Meeting St. Michael’s, Netcong 8:00 pm 

18 Wed Ash Wednesday 
20 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

27 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 
 

    March 
2 Mon Officers’ Meeting St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

6 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

9 Mon Business Meeting St. Jude Parish Center 8:00 pm 

13 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

17 Tue Happy Saint Patrick’s Day 
17 Tue 4th Degree Meeting St. Michael’s, Netcong 8:00 pm 

20 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

27 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

 

Please Note:  Business Meetings are now on the second Monday night of the 
month and will start at 8:00 PM.  Arrive thirty minutes early and pray the rosary with 
us in the Reconciliation Area of the Church. 
 

 

Calendar of Upcoming Events   
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Brothers, 
 

      Although it’s been here for about a month, winter officially made its presence 
known with its first, and I hope last, big winter storm of the year.  Although we 
lucked out this time, I thought it was the perfect opportunity to remind the council of 
the Unity we have as brothers.  The responsibility we have to look out for each 
other.  There is comfort knowing that if anyone of us needed assistance 
during/after a storm or any other event, no matter how big or small, that we can 
count on one another for support.   
 

      On that note, I would like to welcome two new brothers to the council, Thomas 
Petrocelli a Past Chief Squire of Circle 2192 here at St. Jude’s and Brian Geisler.  
Brian has already expressed an interest in joining a BINGO team!  Accompanied 
by our worthy Membership Chairman Tom Rohe, Gerard Petrocelli, Steve 
Sammarco and Joe Barrett, Brian and Thomas made their First Degree in 
Morristown on January 9th.  Please take a moment and introduce yourselves to our 
new members the next chance you get.   
 

      Having attended the Grand Knights’ meeting in January and listening to the 
various State Program chairs, I was inspired to look into some programs that could 
be a new and refreshing addition to our council.  Supporting programs like “Coats 
for Kids”, “Special Olympics”, “Habitat for Humanity” and possibly holding a “Keep 
Christ in Christmas” poster contest, could be rewarding ventures.  There are also 
ways we can show our support for the youth of our parish, specifically those 
making their first communion and confirmation.  These programs aren’t anything 
new to the K of C; they’re just new to us.   The potential to increase our council’s 
participation in supporting our community and our youth is there.  I’ll take the first 
step but I can’t do it alone, will you help me?   If anyone is interested in assisting 
me in any of the programs I mentioned, please let me know.     
 

      As I mentioned last year, one of the goals we set for the council was to work 
towards implementing more recognition for the efforts of our bingo volunteers.   
Well, for those of you who missed our last meeting, we took the first step and 
introduced the new “Council 6100 Member Service Scholarship”.  This service 
based scholarship ($500.00) will be awarded to any graduating High School 
student who is a child or ward of a Council 6100 member meeting the eligibility 
requirements.  I’m sure those of you with middle and high school aged children will 
see this as “an offer you can’t refuse”.  A big THANK YOU goes out to our 
anonymous donor, who asked us to re-direct their “Kitchen” donation towards a 
scholarship.  The second step of appreciation has been one we’ve talked about for 
years, a bingo worker dinner.  We are days away from announcing the details of 
our first “BINGO Ball”, to be held in March.  I’m working with the bingo team 
captains to get their input to finalize the guest list.  I expect emailed invitations to 
be sent later this month to those of you who help keep our bingo going.  This is 
sure to be a nice event.   If you haven’t figured it out yet, the time, effort and 
sacrifice (the time taken away from your family), that it takes to regularly volunteer 
for bingo is truly appreciated.   
 

      I look forward to the opportunities that lie ahead; I believe we can rise to meet 
any challenge.  We have what it takes to make a difference and it starts with you.  

Grand Knight’s Report   
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Vivat Jesus, 

Joe Mitru, Grand Knight, Council #6100 

 

P.S.  Father McGivney's dream was that no family of a Knight should have to suffer 

financial hardship in the event of his death.  The Knights of Columbus insurance program 

has and continues to be a pillar of strength.  It is important that each member take the time 

to meet with our Field Agent so that he can explain the options that are available to you so 

that your family is protected.  When our agent, Brother Marty Ertl calls, please set aside an 

hour to meet with him.  Your family will be grateful that you did.  We could always use a 

few more Brothers at Bingo. 
 

 

 
 

  
 

Hello dear Brothers of Knights of Columbus, 
 

      I am truly sorry that I am unable to write an article for the newsletter this 

month.  My duties as pastor of St. Jude leave me with little free time.  In the future 

I plan on writing at least four articles per year.  
 

      God Bless you and your families.  Sincerely, Yours in Christ, your chaplain 

and pastor, 

Father Antonio 
Father Antonio Gaviria 

 

Brothers, please pray for Father Antonio and the rest of the Gaviria family.  His 

sister Gloria passed away on Sunday December 21st. 
 

 

 

 
 

Brothers, 
 

      In order for the Order to remain strong we need to continue our search for a 

"few more good men".  When you're in church, the supermarket, a social 

gathering or in essence, anywhere we should always be on the lookout for new 

members.  If you need a Form 100, please let me know and I will get it to you.  If  

we can average two new members a month, we will be well on our way to making 

Star Council. 
 

      Did you know that there are over 750 families at St Jude Church?  We have 

330 members in our Council...that means there are still several hundred men who 

are not Knights.  How many of them do you know and more importantly how many 

have you spoken to about us? 
 

      Looking for a last minute gift for a friend or family member and don't want to 

Chaplain’s Corner 

Membership Desk   
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spend a lot of money?  Why now invite a Catholic gentleman to become a member 

of the Knights?  There is no cost on your part and its a gift that will be there for a 

lifetime. 
 

      The Knights of Columbus have been and will always be a strong defender of 

our faith. We need to continue strengthening our forces; in plain and simple terms 

we need to grow our membership.  The easiest way is to just ask a Catholic 

gentleman who is not a member to become part of our mission. 
 

 Chairmanship – Tom Rohe (973) 479-5067. 

 

 

  
       

 

The Divine Mercy is both a message and a devotion.  The message and devotion 

are based on the writings of St.  Faustina Kowalska, a Polish sister. They are a 

recording of  revelations she received about God’s mercy, captured in a 600  page 

diary.  The Divine Mercy message consists of asking for God’s mercy,  being 

merciful to others and completely trusting in Jesus.  Divine Mercy devotions 

include the Chaplet, Novena, Hour of Great Mercy and the Feast of Mercy. 
   

      The Divine Mercy prayer group meets on the first Friday and the second 

Sunday of each month at 3:00 PM in the Daily Chapel of St. Jude Church. 
 

 

 
 

 

Council 6100 will sponsor a Blood Drive on 

Sunday, March 15thwith the New Jersey 

Blood Services.  It will be held in the Parish 

Center from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  Rich 

DiCicco is chairman for this event and he can 

be reached at (908) 813-9605. Other dates in 2015 are to be scheduled. 
  

 

 

Congratulations to Our Weekly Winners 
 

Week Winner  Ticket 

Number 

Prize Amount 

1 Ron Pikor 4677 $25.00 

2 Gregg Buckalew 4469 25.00 

Divine Mercy Prayer Group 

Blood Drives 
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3 Mike Apostol 4588 25.00 

4 Bill Birtwistle 4452 25.00 

5 Gerard Petrocelli 4521 25.00 

6 Anne DiCicco 4462 25.00 

7 Benny Malave 4497 25.00 

8 Bernie Klein 4697 25.00 

9 Robert Parker 4431 25.00 

10 Jerry Sullivan 4412 25.00 

11 Pete Rao 4402 25.00 

12 Bob Lyons 4681 25.00 

13 Jim Sweeney 4605 25.00 

14 Craig Elland 4542 25.00 

15 Keun-Wan Park 4487 25.00 

16 Steven Chemi ? 25.00 

17 Jacobin Legora ? 25.00 

 Total Payouts  $425.00 
 

Thank you, Joe Mitru 
 

 

 

“Time sensitive” 
 

New Scholarship Available 
 

This year our Council is offering a new scholarship intended specifically for any graduating 

high school student who is a child or ward of a Council 6100 active member in good 

standing.  The Council 6100 Member Service Scholarship, in the amount of $500.00, will 

be awarded annually to each qualified applicant.  Additional information and applications 

for this and all scholarships listed below can be obtained on-line at our Council 6100 

website  http://www.kofc6100.org  “Scholarship Info” link.   

The following summary includes 5 scholarships for HS Seniors entering college in the fall 

and one, a 4 year scholarship from the Paterson Federation, for students entering a Catholic 

HS. 
 

Council 6100 Scholarships 
- Recipient:  Students graduating high school  

- Award:  4 scholarships -  $1,500.00, $1,000.00, $500.00 (2) 

- Qualifications:  All applicants must be a resident of Mount Olive Township or a child 

of any Council 6100 member and are appraised on 5 categories: Scholastic 

Achievement, Church/Religious Institution activities, Community activities, Extra 

Curricular activities and Essay.  The essay will describe the applicant’s reasons for 

continuing their education and why a scholarship is important to them. 

- Sponsor: Knights of Columbus Council 6100 

- Deadline:  April 15th  (date specified by the applicants high school may be earlier) 

 

Council 6100 Scholarship Information 
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Thomas Christopher DeLalla Memorial Scholarship  
- Recipient:  Student graduating high school  

- Award:  $1,000.00 

- Qualifications:  All applicants must be a resident of Mount Olive Township or a child 

of any Council 6100 member and are appraised on dedicated commitment and 

leadership in organizations or activities to benefit others, the community and the youth 

of Mount Olive Township. Special consideration will be given for participation and 

leadership in activities or programs which directly benefit local community youth 

organizations (e.g. religious organizations, squires, youth group, sports, scouting, 

other community youth based organizations.).  An essay is required describing why a 

scholarship is important to the applicant and what the applicant did specifically that 

qualifies him/her as the best candidate to receive this scholarship. 

-  Sponsor: Knights of Columbus Council 6100 

- Deadline:  April 15th  (date specified by the applicants high school may be earlier) 
 

Ernie DiCicco Sr. Scholarship 
- Recipient:  Student graduating high school. 

- Award:  $1,000.00/yr. up to 4 years. 

- Qualifications:  The applicant must be active in church, community and school 

activities.  The first preference is to a parishioner of St. Jude’s parish in Budd Lake.  A 

500 word essay must be written to explain why the student should be considered 

worthy of this award.  The above criteria are main consideration, but this does not rule 

out other candidates who can show similar involvement. This scholarship can be 

renewed annually for up to 3 additional years providing the student maintains a B 

average and remains a full time student 

- Sponsor: Ernie DiCicco Sr. Scholarship Fund through the Knights of Columbus 

Council 6100 

- Deadline:  April 15th  (date specified by the applicants high school may be earlier) 
 

* Council 6100 Member Service Scholarship   * New scholarship for 2015 
- Recipient:  Students graduating high school. 

- Award:  $500.00 

- Qualifications:  The applicant must be a child or ward of a Council 6100 member in 

good standing, be continuing their education and have dedication to their faith, 

community and helping others.  

- Sponsor: Member Service Scholarship fund through the Knights of Columbus Council 

6100 

- Special Instructions:  

o Applicant completes applicable sections. 

o Council 6100 member signs and completes lower section. 

o Application must be returned to the Grand Knight or Financial Secretary.  

- Deadline:  April 21th   
 

All scholarship applications with the exception of the Service Member Scholarship must be 

received by the Council 6100 Scholarship Chairman no later than April 15.   
 

Other non-Council Scholarships Available 
All submission information including specific applications, directions and mailing 

addresses for the Bishop Dougherty and Paterson Federation Scholarships can be found on 

each of the individual applications. 
 

Bishop Dougherty Scholarship: 
- Recipient: Students entering their freshman year of college 
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- Award: $1,000.00 annually for four (4) years. 

-  Qualifications: Children, siblings or grandchildren of any fraternal brother in the 

Knights of Columbus order.  The applicants must be sponsored by a member of the 

New Jersey Knights of Columbus in good standing, a resident of New Jersey, and 

entering their freshman year of college.  The applicant need not attend a Catholic high 

school or plan to attend a Catholic college or university. 

- Sponsor: New Jersey State Knights of Columbus Bishop Dougherty Scholarship Fund 

- Deadline:  March 1 to your council GK and April 1 to the State Chairman 

- Application link:  http://kofc6100.org/Bishop_Dougherty_Scholarship.pdf 
 

Paterson Federation Scholarship: 
- Recipient: Student entering a Catholic High School  

- Award: $1,000.00 annually for four (4) years. 

- Qualifications: A student in the Paterson diocese going to a Catholic high school. The 

criteria for selection is mainly based on the objective scores in a national test which 

students must take to graduate in NJ and the student’s performance during his/her 

years in school. In addition a short essay is required along with a summary of the 

applicant’s volunteer work performed for church and/or the community. 

- Sponsor: Paterson Federation 

- Deadline: May 15th 

- Application Link:  http://kofc6100.org/Federation_Scholarship.pdf 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Brothers, 
 

      By now most of you have heard about the new magazine Fundraiser that Council 6100 

is running in conjunction with St. Jude Parish.  In these difficult economic times we have 

looked at many ways to minimize the impact on our community as we seek ways to raise 

funds.  We think the Magazine Fundraiser is a very positive way to move forward quickly 

without asking anyone to spend one additional penny over what you may be currently 

spending. 
 

      The plan makes it is easy to participate.  If you, your family or friends are already 

buying any magazines, by just renewing them through our program, 40% of the total cost 

will be returned to the Council. 
 

      All of this can be done on the internet without any paperwork.  Just enter 

www.qsp.com/store/index.aspx and you will enter the QSP Magazine Store that contains 

over 700 of today’s most popular magazines at prices that are most often lower than the 

publishers’ offers.  You can also enter through our website: www.kofc6100.org and 

clicking on the Magazine Program listed on our Home Page.  
 

     Also, you do not have to wait for your current subscriptions to expire.  Just simply mark 

the order as a renewal and copy your name exactly as it appears on your current issues and 

your subscriptions will be automatically extended.  Of course, you can purchase new 

subscriptions too! 
 

      Remember 40% of your total cost will be returned to the Council. 
 

      The success of this program relies on offering this opportunity to as many people 

Council Magazine Fundraiser 

http://kofc6100.org/Federation_Scholarship.pdf
http://www.qsp.com/store/setsession.aspx?SiteId=1&AccountID=511625&LanguageId=1
http://www.stjudeparish.org/
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as possible.  Why not ask your family and friends to help, or consider asking your doctor or 

dentist who normally have tons of magazines.  Tell them it will not cost them any 

additional money to be part of this worthy effort.  Brothers who do not have the 

opportunity to help with other fundraisers can easily help by simply forwarding this email 

to their friends.  
 

      This program is ongoing all year and you can renew your subscriptions at any time.  

Also, we will be sending email reminders periodically, so be on the lookout for them! 
 

      Thank you for your continued support.  If you have any questions, you can contact the 

program chairman, Ernie DiCicco, or myself at dteller@optonline.net  or dicicco-

highfield@att.net 
 

      Vivat Jesus, 

Dave Teller, Past Grand Knight 

 

 
 

 

 
 

      The Faith Kitchen (Soup Kitchen) located on Blackwell St. Dover, NJ has been serving 

the poor and hungry Monday-Saturday since 1983.  Trink Schwartz, Director of Faith 

Kitchen told us they served 64 meals that year.  Today Faith Kitchen serves 34,409 meals 

each year.  Meals are prepared by volunteers from many faiths and groups.  We give thanks 

that the peace of God can be shared as volunteers come together to give their gifts of 

hospitality.  The goal of the Faith Kitchen is to serve a nutritious meal, free of charge, to 

anyone who comes in, no questions asked. 
 

      Currently, our Council team is made up of eight volunteers.  We buy the food, cook the 

food in their kitchen, serve the food, and then clean-up afterward.  Each team works one 

day every month. 
 

      As Jesus said to his Disciples, “Whatever you did for the least of my brothers, you did 

it for me.” 

Chairman - Lenny Martin 
 

 

 
 

 
 

       
Insurance Check-Up for 2015 

 

      Where did 2014 go?  It seems like it was summer yesterday and Easter was 
last week.  I hope you and your family had a great finish to 2014.  Now, the first 
quarter of 2015 is flying by. 
  

      Hopefully, you’ve established a few goals for this year.  I’ve learned a great tip 
regarding resolutions.  First, write them down.  It’s not too late if you haven’t 
already done this.  Commit your goals to paper and post it someplace you will see 
it often.  Writing down a goal is the first step towards achieving it.  It may not make 

Insurance Message 

Faith Kitchen – Dover, NJ 

 

mailto:dteller@optonline.net
mailto:dicicco-highfield@att.net
mailto:dicicco-highfield@att.net
mailto:dicicco-highfield@att.net
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sense at first, but I’m sure you have heard stories of the success this simple task 
can bring.  Whether your goal is to exercise more, give more to charity, read more 
or watch less television, you’re more likely to accomplish it if you write it down.   
 

      Second, resolve to have an expert look at your finances.  I recommend that you 
have a team of experts help you, and I would love to be the first you sit with.  Let’s 
schedule some time to meet together, and I, your professional Knights of 
Columbus insurance agent, will provide an “insurance check-up” (at no cost!) that 
will evaluate any gaps in your family’s life insurance protection.  Now might be the 
perfect time to fill those gaps, not later.  Keep in mind that unlike many other 
products, you don’t just need money to obtain life insurance; you also need good 
health, and no one knows when your health could change.  
  

      Did I mention my check-up is free of charge?  When was the last time you 
received something for free that could provide value to you and your family for 
generations?  
 

Call me today for an appointment. I want to hear from you.  Please contact me, E. 
Martin Ertl at 973-945-5807or e-mail: elmer.ertl@kofc.org to set up an 
appointment. 
 

E. Martin Ertl PGK, Field Agent 

 

 

 
 
 

Save the Council the postage to bill you.  Send your 2015 dues in 
now and get your travel card by return mail.  Just cut out and use this 
form. 
  

Also, please help us confirm your personal data by supplying the 
following: 
 

Name: ____________________________________________________ 
 
Phone #: __________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________ 
                               
 _______________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail Address: ____________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name:  ______________________________________________ 
         
2015 Dues    $    25.00      
  

 
 

2015 Dues 
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Send to:                      Gerard Petrocelli (FS) 
                                                Knights of Columbus                 
                                                                 Council 6100 
                                                                        PO Box 204 
                                                                     Budd Lake, NJ 07828    
 

 

 
 

 
 
February Birthdays – Happy Birthday to the following 
brothers: 
Michael Apostol (21st)  Steve Bilotti, Sr. (24th) 
Robert Calbo (24th)   Thomas Gallagher (2nd) 
Allen Hayes (9th)    Robert W. Johnson (11th)  

      Walter T. Kane (14th)  James Kieley (17th)    
      Stefan M. Kozak (19th)  Jacob W. Legora (21st)   
      Enzo Loiacono (1st)   John E. Michalowski (19th)  
      Joseph F. Mitru (20th)  Francis J. Samanich (8th)  
      Jorge M. Segura (22nd)  James P. Sweeney (24th)  
      David J. Teller (11th)   Richard S. Tessier (27th)  
      Frank Tetto (24th) Raymond D. Vonderheide Sr. (24th) 
      Robert Walter (11th)   Paul Wesserling (24th)  
 

Hope I have not missed recognizing anyone’s birthday. 
 

 

Please take a moment to pray to our Lord and Savior for our sick 
and departed Brothers and Sisters.  Your thoughts and prayers 
are powerful gifts to God that can help those in need. 
  

Pray for the Departed – Please remember in your prayers: 
  

For all the victims of the September 11th terrorist attacks on the World 
Trade Center and the Pentagon, including Mark Petrocelli (nephew of brother Gerard 
Petrocelli), the passengers and crews aboard AA Flights 11 and 77 and UA Flights 93 
and 175 and all the gallant rescue workers of the NYFD, NYPD and PA personnel who 
gave their lives trying to save others. 
  

For the valiant members of our military and our coalition military who have lost their 
lives fighting against the Iraqi Regime and terrorism throughout the world. 
  

And for all the innocent lives lost due to war, terror, natural disasters and famine 
around the world. 
  

Our recently deceased Brothers of Council 6100: 
   

Michael Kekelis, age 70, of Budd Lake, passed away on November 22, 2014 at the 
Compassionate Care Hospice in Dover.  He served in the US Army during the Vietnam War, 
and was a salesman and purchasing agent at Crown Cork & Seal Inc., White Metal, Hartz  
Mountain, and most recently at Casio Inc.  He was a member of St. Jude R C Church and 
Knights of Columbus in Budd Lake. He is survived by his wife Lorraine of 47 years, 2 sons; 
Michael M and wife Erin, and Matthew and wife, 4 grandchildren; Quinn, Zoe, Sophie, and 
Greyson, sister Mary (and Jim) Tosso of Randolph, and nephews; James (and Virginia) 

Editor’s Corner 
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Tosso, and Mark Tosso. 
  
 

 
 
      
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St. John XXIII   St. John Paul II   Mother Teresa 
Msgr. Ronald Amandolare, retired pastor of Chatham and Clifton parishes 
Filippini Sister Giacinta Basile, taught at Villa Walsh Academy, Morristown 
Jesuit Father Gerard Bell, chaplain at Farleigh Dickinson University in Madison 
Sister of Charity of St. Elizabeth Cecelia Burns, administrator of the Eugene Kennedy 
      Residence in Pompton Lakes 
Sister Mary Alicia Callan, taught at Morris Catholic High School 
Sister of Charity of St. Elizabeth Majorie Crean, taught at St. Paul School in Clifton 
Franciscan Father James Czerwinski, parochial vicar at St. Anthony of Padua Parish in 
      Butler 
Filippini Sister Mary Fattorusso, taught at Catholic Schools in New Jersey & Connecticut 
Msgr. Francis B. Ferraioli, retired pastor of St. Christopher Parish in Parsippany 
Sister of Charity of St. Elizabeth Maria Michael Garner, taught at the former St. Paul 
      School in Clifton 
Carmelite Father Robert Greco, former Navy chaplain 
Franciscan Father Benedict Groeschel, author, EWTN show host 
Deacon Edward Higgins, served at St. Mary’s Parish in Pompton Lakes 
Sister of Charity of St. Elizabeth Madeleine Kennedy, taught at former St. John Cathedral 
      School in Paterson 
Father Philip LeBeau, pastor of St. Joseph Parish in Lincoln Park and Holy Spirit Parish in 
       Pequannock 
Sister of Good Shepherd Barbara McElwin, served at their retreat center in Morristown 
Father Victor J. Mazza, principal of Bayley-Ellard High School in Madison 
Franciscan Father Joel Munzing, served at several NJ parishes operated by the 
       Franciscans 
Msgr. Elias Tamayo, former pastor of Our Lady Queen of the Most Holy Rosary Parish in 
       Dover 
Filippini Sister Mary Testa, taught in many Catholic Schools in New Jersey 

Dominick A. Calabrese, PSD, KSG  Joseph M. Cummings, Jr., PSD 
Hugh DeFazio, PSD     Paul R. Heitman, Sr., PSD 
William J. Kennedy, PSD    Jim Lowe, PSD 
Ray O’Brien, PSD      Donald E. Ryan, PSD 

Louise Altamora, Brother Victor Farina’s daughter’s mother-in-law 

Council 6100 Grand Knights 
 

George Byron                   Mitsie Kruzel (Charter Member) 
      James Lewis                           Roger McGuire (Charter Member) 

Joseph F. O’Connor, FDD, PFN Richard Phillips (Charter Member) 
        Francis P. Ruggiero, FDD (Charter Member) 

 

Council 6100 Charter Members 
 

             Norman Gerard Donoghue  Nicholas Esposito 
  John Grimes     George S. Gutleber Sr. 
  Robert LaLonde    Patrick Murray Sr. 
  John F. O’Malley    Stefan Poplawski, Jr. 
        

Council 6100 Members 
 

Gregory Alli    Moises Asaf   Angelo Baranello   
Joe Bellacomo    Harvey Boyce   Emilio Buonincontri 
William P. Calvani   Rev. Joseph A. Cassidy Charles F. Clines 
Thomas C. DeLalla   Ernest A. DiCicco Sr. Joseph Ferrucci Jr. 
Robert T. Gilmartin  Joseph J. Gurrera  Bill Herles 
James F. Kearney   Michael Kekelis  Robert King Sr. 
Joseph M. Peters   Richard F. Spitzer Sr. Peter Volpe    
       Stanley Zagorski 
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Irene Buckalew, mother of Brother Gregg Buckalew 
Carol DiGiavanna, wife of Brother Bob DiGiavanna 
Carolyn Distasio, sister of Bishop Serratelli 
Gloria Gaviria, Father Antonio’s sister 
Paul Horchak, member of St. Jude Council in Hopatcong and Lange Assembly in Netcong 
Henry LaVelle 
Rachel L. Rossi, Brother Carroll Gagnon’s mother-in-law 
Wayne McCormack, former NJ State Secretary 
Efrain Morales, Jr, Brother Steve Sammarco’s wife’s cousin 
Virginia Roman 
Tony Sansone, former FDD 
Mickie Truppo, wife of Brother Michael Truppo 
FDD John Wallace 
Patricia Ann Collins Wolff 
 

Please Note:  Deceased Brothers of Council 6100 and past State Officer’s will remain 
on the above list.  All others will be removed after six months but they will always be 
remembered in our prayers. 
 

Pray for the Recently Sick and Infirmed – Please remember in your prayers: 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rick Adams   Julie Allbritton          Ann Marie Andershonis 
Charlie Andershonis, Brother Charles Andershonis’ grandson  
Rick Adams   Ralph Apicella    John Arsi 
Gus Bakogiannis  Anthony Balalament  Emily Banchansky 
Father Stan Baron  Joan Barrett    Joseph Barrett Sr. 
Michael Basciano  Arnold Berghorn   Anton Bernhard 
Rose Bernard   John Biondi Sr.   Leonardo Blanco 
Alyssa Bray   William Breen    Dave Brown 
Gloria Buckalew  Rosie Burrafato   Jo Ellen Buryk 
      Noreen Butler 
Ginnie Cagioumi  Sue Carlson    Kent Carson 
Verna Carter   Kim Cassula    Joe Castellano 
Ed Chewey    Sabastian Chiarello  John Ciborski 
Virginia Clark   Kevin Cleary    Lee Clowers 
Jim Collins    Meghan Collins   Katrina Alessia Colon 
Joe Collucci   Billie Crino     Katlyn Cross 
    Michael Crush    Jim Cunnion 
Jean Daoust    Jerry Darly     Debbie Davitt 
Tom Delalk    Agnes DeLalla    Grace DeLalla 
Tricia DeLalla   Dolores Delaroski   Tony Demaio 
Fred Derr    Mary Devins    Betty Ann Devlin 
Kim Dillard    Lynn Dowling    Joan Doyle 

Council 6100 Members 
 

John Abbott    Charles Andershonis  Andrew Augustine 
Sal Bellacomo    Rich Biunno    Rich Bonannella 
Jim Byrne    Christopher Callahan  Gil Ciresa 
Reinaldo Colon   Kevin Cunnion    Lenny Ehrhardt 
Joseph Faraci    Anthony Fernandez  E. Carroll Gagnon 
Joe Giannone    Felix (Phil) Graziano  Bob Jacobs 
Jim Kelly    Pierre Kerizan    Dominick Legora 
Charlie Lipscomb   John Mania    Lenny Martin 
Joe Mitru    Joseph Perosa    Ray Perkins 
George Petino    Joe Rhudy     Steve Ruffini 
Frank Ruggiero   Bob Sacco     Gerry Sullivan 
Steve Sammarco   Joe Terrezza    Frank Tetto 

Bob Wasik    Ray Vonderheide Sr. 
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      Byron Dutko 
   Collette Eden      Janet Ehrhardt     
Terry Farina   Paul Farruggia Jr.   Anthony Festa 
Ed Flizack    Michael Fontneau    John Fortunato 
   Judy Francovich    Deacon Tom Friel 
John Gallo    Josefina Galvan   Brandon Glyn-Young 
Chris Graziano   Denise Greiner    Marilyn Grote 
Jude Guarnieri   Mildred Guider    Carlos Gutierrez 
George Hansen  Kent Harrison    Bobby Hatz 
Donald Hayes   Luke Heeman    Ann Hiler 
Mary (Sweeney) Hill Kathleen Hogan   Mary Hrudy 
Lily Hung    Charlene Hurley   Colin Hyland       
Rose Jennings   Diane Johnson    Luther Johnson 
      Lynn Johnson 
Kurt Kaltwasser  Gerard Kaufhold, Jr.  Gloria Kelchner 
Noelina Kernizan  Reagan Kieny    Catherine King 
Marge Kiselyk   Martin Kiulehan   Joan Kmenta 
John Kmenta   Joan Kowalski    Debbie Krake 
Marie Kreseski   Amelia Krush    Michael Krush 
      Debbie Kuzma 
Charlie Lane   Rose LaRosa    Sal LaRosa 
Deidre LaValle   Joanne Lawler    Lou Legora 
Mike Legora   Patricia Legora   Helen Leval 
Giovanna Loiacono Micky LoPresti    Howard Lucas 
Chris Macklaughlin Marion Maher    Dennis Mallon 
Linda Mallon   Bill Manville    Herb Marcelino 
Chris Martin   Joseph Martin    Jessica Martinez 
Gina Maselli   Ann McCann    Mike McCann 
Richard McColligan Robert McGomery   Joe Miller 
Millie Mirmaski   Anthony Mitru    Joseph Mitru Sr. 
Nicolas A. Mitru  James Mok     Jessica Mok 
Ginny Moller   John Monisteros   Jayson Morris 
Kevin Moss   Sharon Moyer    Father Pat Mullen 
      Jan Musgrave 
Lisa Naomi    Gerard Navarro   Maureen Negri 
Mary Neirlich   Thomas Neirlich   Katerie Nolan 
Patricia Nolan   Tim Nolan     Tom Nolan 
      Rudy Nordman 
Marie O’Connor  Bob O’Daniels    Charley O’Neal 
  Teresa Orlandi     Sherry Ottoson 
Jay Painter    Elizabeth Paoletta   Dorothy Parente 
Fierello Parente  Steve Pellito    Will Penniston 
Madelyn Perkins  Lee Perrone    Marion Peterson 
Alfred Petrocelli  Brianne Petrocelli   Ginger Petrocelli 
Teresa Petrocelli  Chris Phaneuf    Christopher Plaxe 
Thailer Powell   Joanne Przybylinski  Theresa Puca 
   Dan Quigley     Eileen Quigley 
John Raab    Joan Reid     Rev. James Reilly 
Donna Rennals  Karen Resch    Tish Rohe 
Rosalie Romano  Robert Rose    Lt. Col. Jim Rudolf 
Anthony Ruggiero  Ellen Rutherford   Sue Ryan 
Tom Santone   Bob Sarlett     Nancy Sasso 
Anne Marie Schlinck Michael Schulman   Joe Seal 
Mike Sebella   Sussie Seims    Gaurang Shah 
Fran Shandick   Klaus Schroeder   Richard Sickle 
Caroline Smith   Steven Starri    Brian Steger 
Amy Storebeck  Eileen Stout    Christopher Sullivan 
   Phil Suter      Tim Swaszek     
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Judy Teller    Melissa Teller    Mary Tessier 
Maria Tetto    Jackie Thowe    Silvia Torres 
Frank Trotta   Joseph Truppo   Mickie Truppo 
Eric Wood Uhrman  Scott Uhrman    Grace Ulianiello 

Zig Ulinsky    
Jack VanDer Meulen Wayne Verdon    Marge Vonderheide 
Kathy Walters   Lily Ware     Robert Wasik Sr. 
Tom Weiss    Msgr. Jack Wherlan  Al Whetmore 
Dawn White   Nadine Wormann   Brenden Wronko 

George Young     Henry Zwick 
 

Also pray for the men and women in the U.S. Armed Forces and our Allies fighting 
terrorism in Iraq, Afghanistan and other terrorism throughout the world.  Pray for their 
success and speedy return,   
  

For all the survivors of natural disasters in the United States, and natural disasters 
throughout the world, 
  

For State Chaplain Most Rev. Charles J. McDonnell, D.D. Aux. Bishop of Newark 
(Retired) and State Secretary Wayne J. McCormack, 
  

For the 45 seminarian candidates in the Paterson Diocese, 
  

For the special intention of prayers of a friend of Jay Hurley and Steven Sammarco, 
 

For the special intentions of Father Joseph Orlandi and Father Antonio Gaviria, 
  

And lastly pray to the Blessed Mother for World Peace. 
 

A.S.A.P. - Always Say a Prayer 
 

Editor’s Notes: 
 

Get More Involved – As we enter February 2015 the calendar shows that we are 
a Council with a hearty appetite for charitable and fraternal work.  We have a wide 
range of activities, either in progress, or planned for the near future.  Every activity 
needs chairmen and committee members. If you are not already as active as you 
should be, you can see where the opportunities are.  Attend the next Business 
Meeting on Monday, February 9th at 8:00 pm to become more involved in the 
Council’s good works. 
 

Moving, Have a New E-Mail Address or Phone Number – If you are moving or 
have moved, changed your e-mail address or phone number, please notify me.  It 
is important that we keep our records up to date. 

Gregg Buckalew – editor 

Telephone (908-852-9184)            e-mail address:   buckalew@ptd.net 
 

P.S.  Dear Brother Knights, I plan to step down as editor in the near future.  I 
took over as editor in September 1996 on a trial basis.  Now, 18 years later I 
will finally turn the reigns over to my successor.  Hopefully the council finds 
someone willing to carry on this task.  I will continue as editor until a 
volunteer steps up.  I will help that brother until he gets his feet settled and 
he feels comfortable taking over. 
   

 

mailto:buckalew@ptd.net
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For those Knights who like to visit cyberspace here are the following web 
sites on the Internet to get information about the Knights of Columbus.  They 
are: 
 

Supreme Council Website - (http://www.kofc-supreme-council.org) Site 
consists of various webpages telling about who we are, how to join, up-to-
date news of the Order, information, history, photographs and more. 
 

Knightsite - (http://www.knightsite.com/kofc.htm) Site consists of a directory 
of over 120 individual web pages: a web page for each U.S. State and 
Canadian Province, The Vatican website and the Supreme Council Website; 
how to pray the rosary and various other pages of interest to Brother 
Knights. 
 

New Jersey State Council – (http://www.njkofc.org) 
 

Council 6100 - has it’s own web site.  Among the things on the web page are 
the latest Council Newsletter, the Business Meeting highlights and the 
Council Calendar for the next two months.  It can be found at kofc6100.org or 
as a link under the St. Jude Parish website: www.stjudeparish.org. 
 

Other Interesting Websites: 
      The Paterson Diocese – http://www.patersondiocese.org   
      The Vatican – http://vatican.va  
      Eternal World Television Network – http://www.ewtn.com  
 

NOTICE – As another means of relaying news about the Knights of 
Columbus, Council 6100, etc., it is requested that all knights having e-mail 
addresses provide them to me at my e-mail address listed here: 
(buckalew@ptd.net).  Sometimes the telephone tree does not always work 
because members are not at home and do not have an answering machine.  
This way if any news has to get out fast, an urgent e-mail message can be 
sent to all those who have provided us with their e-mail addresses. 

 
 

 

 

      The highlights of the Business Meeting of January 12th held in the 
Parish Center were as follows (approximately 20 members present and 
DD John Walsh): 
 

      Lennie Martin reported that the Council’s team served 170 dine-in 
meals and 31 take-out meals on their day in December. 
 

The following motions were presented to and voted upon by the Council 
during this Business Meeting: 
 

1.  Gerard Petrocelli made the motion for the Council to provide a new 
Council Service Scholarship worth $500.00 to graduating students of 

Knights of Columbus on the Internet 

Business Meeting Highlights   
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Council members in good standing.  The motion was seconded by Tom 
DeLalla, and it passed by a voice vote. 
   

2.  A motion for the Council to take out a ½ page ad in the ad journal for 
the Testimonial Dinner for State Deputy Andrew LaPenta was made by 
Jim Sweeney.  Tom DeLalla seconded the motion, and it passed by a 
voice vote. 
 

3.  Warren Wormann made a motion for the Council to buy $25.00 worth of 
raffle tickets sponsored by the State Council.  The Motion was seconded 
by Dan Fuller, and it passed by a voice vote. 
 

4.  A motion for the Council to donate $100.00 towards the Father Murray 
Scholarship open to Squires or Roses was made by Joe Mitru.  Steve 
Sammarco seconded the motion, and it passed by a voice vote. 
 

Congratulations to Gerard Petrocelli on winning $25.00 for the Attendance 
Award.  

Report by – Jim Rennalls, Council Recorder 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Bruce 
  

      None of his classmates liked him because of his stupidity, especially 
his teacher, who was always yelling at him, "You're driving me mad 
Bruce". 
 

      One day Bruce's mum came to school to check on how he was doing.  
The teacher told his mum honestly, that her son was simply a disaster, 
getting very low marks, and never had she seen such a dumb boy in her 
entire teaching career.  The mum was shocked at the feedback and 
withdrew her son from school and moved out of Sydney, relocating to 
Newcastle. 
 

      25 years later, the teacher was diagnosed with an incurable cardio 
disease.  All the doctors strongly advised her to have heart surgery, which 
only one surgeon could perform.  Left with no other options, the teacher 
decided to have the operation, which was successful. 
 

      When she opened her eyes after the surgery she saw a handsome 
doctor smiling down at her.  She wanted to thank him, but could not talk.  
Her face started to turn blue, she raised her hand, trying to tell him 
something but eventually died.  The doctor was shocked and was trying to 
work out what went wrong, when he turned around he saw our friend 
Bruce, working as a cleaner in the clinic, who had unplugged the oxygen 
equipment in order to connect his vacuum cleaner!  

On the Lighter Side 
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Don't tell me you thought Bruce became a heart-surgeon? 
 

 (submitted by Brother Joe Bracigliano) 
 
 

 

  

 

  

Bingo – Phil Graziano is the head of the Bingo Committee.  The Council is 
still in dire need of a few ‘Good Knights’ to adequately staff our bingo 
teams.  I hope the Council will help fill the voids now present on all bingo 
teams.  If a few ‘Good Knights’ with nothing to do one Friday evening per 
month would volunteer their time between 6:30 PM and 11:30 PM (only 
five+ hours per month), we would be able to fully staff our four bingo 
teams.  If you can not volunteer five hours per month, perhaps you could 
volunteer a few hours of your time per month.  If you can volunteer in any 
way please call Phil at (908)979-3375 or e-mail: philgraz53@comcast.net. 
 

Coffee N’ – Is held on the first Sunday of every month after the 8:00, 
10:00 and 12:00 Mass.  Council 6100 will host the Coffee N’, in the months 
of November 2014, February 2015 and May 2015.  Brother Wally Krake is 
the chairman to run the Coffee N’s but we will need to have a few brothers 
to step up and help Wally to run these Coffee N’s.  The job entails 
shopping for the needs of the day, organizing the work schedule for the 
day and just getting the job done.  If you can help in any way please let 
Wally know,  (973-214-0150). 
 

Campbell Soup Label Collection –  Brother Victor Farina is collecting 
Campbell Soup labels as a donation to acquire books from the Library of 
Congress for the Blind and Disabled.  Bring your labels to the next 
Business Meeting for Victor. 
 

Father Dan’s Musical Concert Website – an ongoing concert series in 
operation for more than a decade, bringing you outstanding music from 
popular artists ranging from the 60s right up to today.  Grammy winners 
such as the late bluesman Pinetop Perkins, and 70s superstar Rita 
Coolidge have graced the stage, along with 60s popstars Chad & Jeremy, 
and Rock & Roll Hall of Fame members like Chris Hillman from The Byrds, 
Richie Furay from Buffalo Springfield and Poco, Ian McLagan from the 
Faces, and Ray Manzarek from The Doors.  Splatter Concerts has 
received many a boost from various brother knights of Council 6100.  We 
are not profit-driven and have been able to do charitable work - when the 
shows are successful!  If you like affordable music of high quality, 
presented locally in Whippany, NJ, please check us out at 
www.splatterconcerts.com.  Upcoming shows: 
      March 15 – Danny Kalb - from the famous NYC 60s band The Blues 
Project. 
  

Other Council Activities 
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      March 29 - Shawn Holt - son of the late great Magic Slim - backed by 
his father's band The Teardrops.  
 

Squires – The Thomas Christopher DeLalla Columbian Squires Circle 
2192 now consists of approximately 18 active members.  Recent 
elections for new officer’s resulted in The Chief Squire - Timmy Watral, the 
Deputy Chief Squire - Jon Rohe, Bursar - Dan Mitru and the Notary - 
Kendall Joseph.  Brothers John Watral, Joe D’Anna, Tom Rohe, and 
Gerard Petrocelli are the acting Councilors. The Circle meets on the third 
Sunday of the month after the 10 am Mass in St. Jude’s Parish Hall. 
Any boy between the ages of 10-17 is eligible to join.  Anyone interested 
please call John Watral (973)691-9189, email to jwatral@zeusinc.com or 
Tom Rohe (973) 479-5067. 

 

 

Classified Ads 
 

For $25.00 your ¼ page ad can appear here for one year (12 issues) 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Computer Repairs / Upgrades, etc. 

 
Richard DiCicco, PGK – Council 6100 

Phone Number: (908) 813-9605 
Email: pgkcomputerbiz@comcast.net 

Service call fee $25.00 

 

FREE SOLAR PANELS FOR 

YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS  

REDUCE YOUR ELECTRIC 

BILLS  

ABSOLUTELY NO COST TO 

YOU 

CALL ROB WASIK  

 201 - 317 - 9535  

 

mailto:jwatral@zeusinc.com
mailto:pgkcomputerbiz@comcast.net
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(Newsletters are printed by Lamb Printing 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Next Business Meeting 
 

Monday, February 9th    
8:00 PM – St. Jude Parish Center 

 

Be there 30 minutes early; 
 Pray the Rosary with us. 

61-HUNDRED 
is a monthly publication of 

Knights of Columbus  
Father Joseph A. Cassidy 

 Council 6100 
Budd Lake, New Jersey 

 

   Joe Mitru            Gregg Buckalew 
  Grand Knight              Editor 
 

  Deadline for columns, articles, event 
notices and letters is the last Sunday of 
the month.  Materials for publication 
should be sent or given to the Editor on 
or before that day. 

 

Mail to:        Gregg Buckalew, 
                  Editor 61-HUNDRED, 

P. O. Box 157 
Tranquility, NJ 07879  

 

Telephone (908-852-9184) 
 

E-mail address:     
              buckalew@ptd.net 
 

 
KNIGHTS PROVIDE 
FOR THEIR OWN - 

 

OUR   
INSURANCE PROGRAM 

HAS NO EQUAL! 
 

Call:  Field Agent 
E. Martin Ertl, PGK 

(973-945-5807) 
E-mail – 
     elmer.ertl@kofc.org 

Don’t wait for someone 
else to do it 

Join a committee, 
be active, make a 

difference 
Immediate openings, 

No offer of help refused. 
Call: 

Grand Knight 
Joe Mitru 

(973-598-0282) 
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